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Please note that due to constant anti-social behaviour of the worst 
nature, Rockley Memorial Park will be closed from noon Friday 3rd 
January until noon Monday 6th January. 
 
The daily incidents our Ground staff have had to deal with include: 
 

 Human faeces in the Pavilion (daily) 

 Broken glass and litter 

 Cars driving around the lawn 

 Rammed posts 

 The need to remove old arm chairs and associated items from 
the Pavilion 

 Blocking of the toilets and evidence of drugs use 
 
The Park now requires a thorough inspection and cleanse to ensure 
that it is safe for public use. 
 
Apologies for any inconvenience caused. 
 
Please be vigilant and report any suspicious activity to the Parish 
Clerk and or the Police. 
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